# Newsletter 17 May 2019

Happisburgh CE VA Primary & Early Years School

Learning for Life...

to be the best you can be

Website: www.happisburgh.norfolk.sch.uk



@HappisburghSch



Dear Parents/Carers.

Well done to all of our Year 6 pupils who have worked really hard this week in their SATs tests. Most of you were focused for every test and we know that you all did the best that you can do. We now have to wait until July for the results so fingers crossed for you all! The breakfast club went down really well, particularly the waffles. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr Castle and Mrs Heaps for helping me this week with breakfast club. I couldn't have done it without your support!

KS1 SATs have already started and will finish this week. The Year 2 children have worked incredibly hard and we will soon be able to mark those tests and give the parents the results once we receive the mark scheme.

I also wanted to let you all know that Ms Cossey has unfortunately dislocated and fractured her knee and so she will not be back at work for a while. Mrs Evans has offered to step in which is very kind of her. We wish Ms Cossey well and we all hope that her knee heals very quickly.

Some of our Year 5 and 6 pupils started their new roles at lunchtime as sport leaders this week. It was lovely to watch Amber, Connie and Jake organising cricket for the pre-school and Reception children. They love being with the older pupils and listen really well to the instructions that they are given. Keep up the good work Oak Class!

Don't forget that the drama club starts after half term, so make sure that you read the information about this new club in the Newsletter this week and that you sign up if you want your child to attend. The club will run every Wednesday from 3:30 to 4:30 in the hall downstairs.

Also, our 'Street Dance/Musical Theatre Day' is due to happen on Friday 24th May 2019. Premier Sports who provide our PE teacher Mr Dickerson, have planned a fun filled day of enrichment activities that will engage and inspire our pupils in performing arts. I cannot wait to see what they get up too! Please make sure that your child comes appropriately dressed in their PE kit with sensible trainers and a water bottle. This should be great fun filled day!

Thank you everyone for your support.

Kind regards

Kate Mejri

Attendance Award

**Certificate of Achievement** 

This week awarded to:

Horse Chestnut Class

100 %

#### Drama Club

I am starting a Drama Club on a Wednesday 3.30 until 4.30 after half-term. The focus will be in engaging children to grow in confidence, tell stories, gain skills in verbal presentation and learn how to use their bodies and voices.



Drama promotes trust, working together and speaking and listening skills. We will be doing a warm up exercise, a main activity and a finishing off workshop every week.

This club will be open for Reception up to Y6 children.

Miss Woolsey

# ROSSIS Free Squash Coaching

Rossi's in North Walsham are offering free squash coaching lessons to all primary aged children from year 1 to year 6.

4 sessions will be held in two blocks on Mondays after school throughout June and July.

The dates for the first block are the 3<sup>rd</sup>, 10<sup>th</sup>, 17<sup>th</sup> and 24<sup>th</sup> of June

The dates for the second block are the 1st, 8th, 15th and 22nd of July.

There will be two times available for each session:

1st session: Mondays 3:40 to 4:20 for pupils in Years 1, 2 and 3 2<sup>nd</sup> session: Mondays 4:20 to 5:00 for pupils in years 4, 5 and 6

Children only need to bring their sports gear and trainers. All rackets and balls will be provided for them.

Places are limited, so please book your place **FOSSIS** by ringing the Rossi's reception on 01692 404966.

live life well

Kind Regards,

Rossi's Squash Team

# Congratulations

Well done to Bodhi for receiving a trophy from his North Walsham Football Club for participation in the 2018-19 season.



Congratulations to Gabriel for receiving two Certificate of Achievement awards from his dance school Aspire.

Also congratulations to Lewis for receiving Most Improved Player 2018-2019 from North Walsham Football Club.

## Beach School Consent Form

A reminder to please return the Beach School Consent Form as without these we cannot take your child with us to the beach.

# Oak Class Swimming

A reminder please that all children in Oak Class will require the following named kit for swimming every Thursday, at the Victory Pool, North Walsham, beginning straight after half term:

Trunks or one piece swimsuit Swimming cap Towel

A £2 donation per week for transport costs would be appreciated.

#### **Summer Term 2019 Clubs**

### 3 June - 19 July 2019

### Please return to School Office by Monday 20 May, Thank you

Day	Activity		Activity
Monday	Lego 'Wedo' with Mrs Baines	K'Nex Club with Mrs Baines	Choir with Ms Woolsey
	£3/session, 7 sessions £21	£3/session, 7 sessions £21	£2.50/session
	Years 3 – 6, 3:30 – 4:30	Years R – 6, 3:30 – 4:30	7 sessions <b>£17.50</b>
	8 spaces	12 spaces	Years 3-6 3:30 – 4:30
Tuesday	Karate with Nate Gregory	Gardening Club with Mrs Gilbert	
	07921 588094	7 sessions, 3:30-4:30	
	3:30 – 4:30	£3/session <b>£21</b>	
		20 spaces	
Wednesday	Drama with Ms Woolsey £2.50/session 7 sessions £17.50 YR – Y6	Cookery Club with Mrs Fuller and Miss Deane £4/session, 7 sessions £28 Years R - 6, 3:30 - 4:30	
Thursday	Multi Sports with Nigol McCrath	14 spaces Film Club with Mrs Baines	
mursuay	Multi-Sports with Nigel McGrath £3/session – 7 sessions £21 Years R–6, 3:30–4:30	£2.50/session 7 sessions £17.50 Years R-6, 3:30 – 4:30 20 spaces	
Friday	KS2 Football Club with Nigel McGrath	20 Spaces	
	£3/session – 7 sessions £21		
	Years 3-6, 3:30 – 4:30		

## Happisburgh CE VA Primary & Early Years School - School Clubs

(Please return to the School Office by Monday 20 May)

Clubs will start again from Monday 3 June. If you have any concerns, or your child is not attending their club session, please speak to Mrs Baines. Mrs Baines can be contacted during the day via the school office on 01692 650335. Please remember **full payment** is required on the first day of your child's activity. Please note that all places for Clubs will be allocated on a 'first come first served basis'.

For Karate, Mrs Baines will supervise pupils until 3:30 when session 1 begins.				
I give permission for	to attend			
Lego/K'Nex/Choir/Karate/Film Club/Gardening/Dr	rama/Multi-Sports/Cookery/Football (please circle).			
For Karate Club, please contact Coach directly to bo club). Thank you	ook (but circle the activity so that we know your child is attending the			
I will collect promptly at the end of the activity and	will make full payment on the first day of my child's activity.			
Parent/Guardian/Carer Name				
Contact Number				
Any Medical or Dietary requirements				
Signed	Parent/Guardian/Carer			